AITKIN COUNTY HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES BOARD MEETING MINUTES January 27, 2015

I. Attendance

The Aitkin County Board of Commissioners met this 27th day of January, 2015, at 9:03 a.m. as the Aitkin County Health & Human Services Board, with the following members present: Chairperson Commissioner Mark Wedel; Commissioners, Anne Marcotte, Brian Napstad, Don Niemi, and Laurie Westerlund; and others present included: County Administrator Nathan Burkett; H&HS Director Tom Burke; H&HS Staff Members Sue Tange & Ann Rivas, Social Service Supervisors; Erin Melz, Public Health Supervisor; Eileen Foss, Income Maintenance Supervisor; Kathy Ryan, Fiscal Supervisor; Julie Lueck, Clerk to the Health & Human Services Board; and guests; Brenda Butterfield, AFSCME Rep.: Adam Hoogenakker, Aitkin Independent Age; Joy Janzen and Roberta Elvecrog, H&HS Advisory Committee Members; and William Feyo, citizen of Glen Township.

II. Approval of Health & Human Services Board Agenda

Motion by Commissioner Napstad, seconded by Commissioner Niemi, and carried; the vote was to approve the Agenda.

III. Review December 23, 2014 Health & Human Service Board Minutes

Motion by Commissioner Westerlund, seconded by Commissioner Marcotte, and carried; the vote was to approve the Minutes as mailed/posted.

IV. Review Bills

Motion by Commissioner Napstad, seconded by Commissioner Westerlund, and carried; the vote was to approve the Bills as presented this date.

V. General/Miscellaneous Information

- A. Governor's Task Force on the Protection of Children Tom Burke discussed the biggest changes to occur involve communication between Human Services, County Attorneys and Law Enforcement. Aitkin County is very fortunate to have an excellent working relationship with these entities. Other areas being looked at include sharing of data, the ability to look back at prior reports and caseload requirements.
- B. QPR Training (Question, Persuade, Refer) at Aitkin High School –
 Ann Rivas, Social Services Supervisor Adult Services Ann Rivas updated the
 Board on the training that took place at the Aitkin High School with Jodi Freyholtz-London (who is a Certified Trainer) who presented to 56 school staff. Ann has been invited back in August to train additional school staff. Ann reported that this Thursday, January 29th the staff of Health & Human Services along with county staff from the sheriff's office, assessor's office and staff from AADA, will be attending an Introduction to Mental Health First Aide training at the Aitkin Public Library.
- C. Healthy Counties Tom Burke updated the Board on his recent meeting at NACO. The Justice Committee met with Human Services to discuss Mental Health in counties and jails in order to stop the cycle of folks going to jail, getting out and back in to the community and then returning back to jail. They are trying to determine more services that are collaborative in nature in order to break this cycle.

VI. Administrative Reports:

A. **Financial & Transportation Reports** – Kathy Ryan reviewed and updated the Board on the financial, foster care and transportation reports.

VII. Committee Reports from Commissioners

- A. H&HS Advisory Committee Commissioners Westerlund and/or Marcotte Meeting updates from Committee Members: Joy Janzen & Roberta Elvecrog Draft minutes of the January 7, 2015 meeting. Roberta updated the Board that Joy Janzen was elected chairperson and she was elected vice-chairperson of the Advisory Committee and the group discussed speakers/presenters for the 2015 meetings. Commissioner Marcotte noted that the committee is short a representative of her district by she is actively seeking someone to fill that vacancy and would welcome help finding someone.
- B. AEOA Committee Update Commissioner Niemi No Report.
- C. NEMOJT Committee Update Commissioner Napstad discussed his recent meeting noting they reviewed the three year labor contract but that the majority of the meeting was administrative in nature.
- D. CJI (Children's Justice Initiative) Commissioner Westerlund Sue Tange noted that the group discussed the Governor's Task Force at their last meeting.
- E. Lakes & Pines Update Commissioner Niemi updated the Board that they reviewed the recent audit and discussed the problems and issues that occurred with the Community Action Council in the Twin Cities. Tom Burke expressed his thanks for the work Lakes & Pines has been doing with us through HeadStart and their various programs.

Commissioner Westerlund noted that the Aitkin County CARE office has moved into the Birch Street Center along with the Workforce Center and a couple other entities.

Commissioner Marcotte noted the Minnesota Benefits Coalition, which is a statewide coalition working to pass earned sick and safe time at the legislature is looking for storytellers to be a part of a press conference on February 3rd in Duluth. There are various profiles they are looking to cover and need help locating possible storytellers. Contact Commissioner Marcotte for more information.

Commissioner Wedel wanted it noted that he would like Senator Ruud and Representative Lueck to attend the next meeting for updates. Tom Burke also noted they he plans to have a meeting with them as well to discuss the many issues/topics in the area of Health & Human Services.

The Statistical Reports for 2014 for Income Maintenance, Social Services and Public Health were included in this packet.

VIII. Break at 10:18 a.m. for 10-15 minutes

Next Meeting – February 24, 2015